DAILY BULLETIN — Thursday 13" August 2020 Duty Head Mrs C Paterson
TO ALL STAFF: THIS IS NOT A CAT WEEK

TO ALL STAFF & PUPILS:

Good Morning all,

Can | extend a warm welcome to all our returning pupils and a special warm welcome to our new S1
It's great to have our pupils and teachers back in the building and to have Boroughmuir High School
up and running again.

Obviously things are going to be a bit different in the weeks and months ahead but it is so important
that we all get back to teaching and learning — while of course staying safe.

Please observe and obey the signage around the building and wash and sanitise your hands
regularly.

Keep an eye on the school website and TEAMS for information and updates about how we are
dealing with our safe return to school.

In the meantime | hope you enjoy reconnecting with your teachers and friends and becoming a full
time Boroughmuir High School pupil again. Mr Dempster

REGISTER TEACHERS - PLEASE INFORM YOUR GROUP

S1-6 Library: The library will be running a click and collect/personal shopper service to let you
borrow books from the library from Monday 17t August, you will not be able to browse stock
yourself. If you have books from school that you need to return please use the drop off points
outside the library. Ms Aleksandrowicz

S1-6 Medical Room: Medical Room - if you need to visit the medical room you must get
permission from your class teacher. When you arrive in the medical room you will be asked
to wear a mask and to sanitise you hands. If you do not have a mask one will be provided for
you. Only one person will be admitted at a time with others waiting in the corridor if
necessary. Your temperature may be taken and if you have a temperature arrangements will
be made for you to go home. There is no longer the facility to use this room as a time out
space but you will receive necessary attention and either be sent back to class or asked to sit
in reception until your parents can be contacted. Thank you for your help in keeping us all
safe. Ms Dunn

S1-6  All Core PE classes should meet in the following areas at the start of the lesson:

Gym Hall — Montpelier

Sports Hall — Hartington / Westhall
Fitness Suite — Viewforth

Dance Studio — Leamington

National 4/5, Higher, Enrichment and Sports Leader classes should meet, as normal,
outside the PE base and their teacher will advise them of meeting points.

All PE classes will take place outdoors. Please dress for the weather. Changing facilities are
currently unavailable so please wear your PE kit to school on the days you have PE. A
change of shoes and socks is advised to avoid having wet feet all day.

We are looking forward to see everyone back in PE.
Mr Collard



S1- S6 Pupils that have a received a letter to say they have a school bus pass they are ready to

S1-6

S4-6

S5-6

S5-6

S1

S1

collect at reception. Please collect at break or lunchtime. Mrs Goodson

All pupils Library: The library will be running a click and collect/personal shopper service
to let you borrow books from the library from Monday 17t August, you will not be able to
browse stock yourself. Access to the library will be limited this week to allow the space to be
organised.

All pupils Returning book We need your books back. If you have borrowed books from
subjects or the library please return using the drop off points outside the library.
Ms Aleksandrowicz

Nat5 & Higher Media Studies: Please make sure you get the Media Permission Forms,
that were sent out on Teams last week, signed by your parent and emailed to me by Monday
17t August katie.dunlop@boroughmuir.edin.sch.uk Ms Dunlop

Maths Textbooks: If you have Maths textbooks please return them to your Maths teacher
from last session. Mr Stein now teaches in room 3.20 Ms Blishen

Pupils with College Courses: Pupils who are due to attend college on Thursday 13 August
at 1:30pm should report to room 203 for p5 and rm 207 for p6. Please bring some work to do
as the college induction does not begin on line this week. Ms Paterson

Pupils: Please use outside space as much as possible at social times. The Balcony can
also be used. S1 are not permitted to leave the school grounds until later this term. Please
stay within the boundary of the playground until you have permission later in the term

Ms Presly

Lockers: Information about lockers will be coming in the next couple of weeks. More
information to come in the bulletin. Ms Presly
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